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Date of Response:  June 13, 2024 
Person who Prepared the Response:  Kathleen Campbell 
Witness Knowledgeable About the Response:  Patrick Darras 

BEFORE THE WASHINGTON UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 

Docket UG-240008 
Cascade Natural Gas Corporation 

2024 General Rate Case 

WUTC STAFF DATA REQUEST NO. 11: 

Re:  South Kennewick 

The testimony of Patrick Darras states that the current location of the South Kennewick Gate is 

in an “undesirable location.” Darras, Exh. PCD-1T at 55:18. Please elaborate on why the location 

is undesirable (e.g. what makes the gate location undesirable long term)?  

Response: 

The Kennewick gate is in an undesirable location because it is being encroached upon by 

commercial development and cannot be expanded. The existing site is crowded and for 

maintenance activities, sections of the fence must be taken down. The site is also challenging to 

get odorant deliveries into due to the limited room around the site to get an odorant truck (semi 

size) positioned for transferring odorant. This site is also challenging to blow down for 

maintenance activities. Due to the proximity of commercial and residential development, the 

facility also gets odor calls. Below is a Google Earth street view of the gate.  
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